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Department of Arizona Auxiliary Charter – October 2, 1922 

Signed by National President - Mrs. Lowell F. Hobart – Department of Ohio 
Department of Arizona President S.H. Bowyer 

 
I have put the Department of Arizona Charter on our February Bulletin as a project for our 
National President Trish Ward.  I need a copy of all unit Charter and the name of the 
National President who signed the Charter.  Please email me a copy along with the 
National President who signed it.  
 
As a member do you know what your Unit Charter is? Have you seen your unit Charter? Do you 
know where your unit Charter is? 
 
All ALA units are attached to a Legion post, taking its name, location, and number (e.g., John P. 
Hand American Legion Auxiliary Unit 250), but units are not obligated to meet at the Legion 
post. If the Post is no longer active, a unit may continue to function as what’s called a widow 
unit. Sons of The American Legion groups within Legion posts at the community level are 
referred to as squadrons. 
 
The first step in the organization of an American Legion Auxiliary Unit is to create interest 
among those in the community who are eligible for Auxiliary membership and to secure 
authorization for the creation of an Auxiliary Unit from the Post. Charter application forms, 
individual membership applications, suggested Constitution & Bylaws and any other needed 
supplies or information may be obtained from department headquarters. Department officers are 
always ready to assist in installations and in providing expertise when needed. 

 
I want YOU in the Department History 

Be sure to post on Ring Your Bell and send me your meeting minutes!  
 
Lynda Griffin 
AZ Department Historian 
Lynda4ala@gmail.com  


